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General, Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., X.C.B., 
President, McGill University,

Montreal, Que.

Dear Sir Arthur:
The Editor of Maclean's Magazine has drawn my attention 

to your letter, addressed to Colonel Maclean, pointing out an error 
in my Question Box of 1st January, wherein I stated that as far as 
I knew, Toronto had the only Library School in Canada.

I regret exceedingly having made this mistake, and will take the 
first opportunity of giving the correct information in the Question 
Box. I may say the questions asked cover a very wide field and are so 
numerous that I usually work under great pressure of time. However 
I should be sorry indeed to overlook the facilities offered by our 
splendid McGill.

If the Registrar would send me calendars of courses offered in 
Library draining, Social Service,and Remedial Massage, I should be glad 
to pass on the information to many interested correspondents, who write 
making enquiries about such courses. Hitherto I have directed many to
McGill.

Regretting the mistake that crept into my column,
I am, Very truly yours, _
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